28 Turnpike Rd

Caversfield

Bicester

Oxon   OX27 8UR

8th August 2013

Dear Sir,

Planning application reference 13/01056/OUT

Cala Homes Property Developers – 200 homes to be built on the land at South Lodge, Caversfield

I write in connection with the above planning application.  I wish to object strongly to the development of these houses in this location.

I would like to raise the following points:-

•             The development is not identified in the Bicester and Cherwell (emerging) strategies.  I have been informed by a County Councillor that the quota of houses to be built has now been reached and this development is therefore unnecessary.

•             As a result of another housing development (The Garden Quarter) nearby houses are already experiencing a drop in water pressure.  The water pressure in Caversfield is already low 12psi rather than 16psi.  This will be exacerbated with the Cala Home development.  Thames Water has refused to give permission to Cala Homes to connect to the local mains and sewers until they have produced an acceptable strategy.  I am concerned approval will be given before a realistic strategy has been submitted.  

•             Flooding does not appear to have been given serious consideration.  The developer has not identified if the local drainage system will be able to cope after prolonged heavy rainfall bearing in mind surface water drains 5 times faster off urban land than pasture.

•             The proposed housing development will have a detrimental impact on the already congested roads leading off the existing housing estates e.g. Thompson Drive, Skimmingdish Lane, Fringford Lane, Southwold Lane .  Skimmingdish Lane will be used even more than it already is as a short cut onto the Buckingham Road.  Cala Homes have not identified how the local road network will absorb the extra capacity of vehicles or mention peak times.

•             The planned single entrance/exist to the development will not be adequate for the volume of traffic   There will be in excess of 200 cars entering and exiting the site (assuming only one car per household).

•             The ecological environment will suffer as a result of this development.  The Ecological Assessment carried out on the site on behalf of Cala Homes by FPCR Environment and Design Ltd in July 2013 highlighted evidence of barns owls, 7 of the 25 bird species identified on the proposed development site appear on the BoCC Red or Amber lists as declining and/or are listed as Species of Principle Importance under Section 41 of the NERC Act (16-7).

•             I understand Caversfield Parish Council shares these concerns and will objecting to the planning permission.

Yours faithfully

Mrs Michelle Harrall-Ager

